
EAST WORLINGTON PARISH HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Draft minutes of meeting held on Thursday 8 November 2012
At 7.30pm in the Parish Hall
1. Present and Apologies:
Present: Steve Baber (Chairman), Campie Hurst Bannister (Vice Chairman), Charles Hodgson (Treasurer), Jude Coldwell (Secretary), Philip Risdon,  Emily Thomas, John Hockley, Sheila Hockley,  Winnie Corley
Apologies:  Terry Pullen, Suzy Wall, Sandy Haughton
Also present Ron Moore and Richard Boxhall
Steve Welcomed Richard Boxhall and thanked him for attending the meeting.
2. Minutes:
	Decision
	Action

	The minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 12 July were approved and signed.
Proposed – Charles Hodgson
Seconded – John Hockley
All in favour
	


3. Matters Arising: 
i. Hallmark 2
Steve reported that this is currently work in progress.
ii. Purchase of Kitchen Equipment
Terry had looked into getting a discount through the Academy. This was possible but couldn’t be implemented as the grant payment needed to be against Parish Hall purchases.
Campie asked if an additional kettle could be purchased.
	Decision
	Action

	Purchase of kitchen equipment currently on the agreed list
All agreed

Purchase of kettle for the kitchen

All agreed
	Steve to purchase agreed kitchen equipment from Nisbets

Steve to purchase additional kettle from Nisbets.


4. Improvement and Development: 
i. Update and progress report on the Parish Hall’s Improvement Plan. (Richard Boxall) For information.
Steve outlined our Parish Hall improvement project needs and the necessary sources of funding required to implement our plans. For planning and funding purposes it is necessary to look at the full plan for improvement over the next 5 years.
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However this plan is sub-divided into four key elements 

1. Heating, damp, condensation, insulation and ventilation
2. Kitchen
3. Roof
4. Foyer, toilet and storage
This enabled a phase approach to be implemented over the next 5 years as funding becomes available.
Richard Boxall was invited to the meeting by Steve to give an update on the progress made with the Parish Hall Improvement Plan and answer any questions.  Richard presented his report and outlined the main issues from a building surveyor perspective, including, finding heating solutions for the building, conserving the roof and other historical features and applying for listed building planning consent.  
The following points were raised:-
A. Heating: 
i Underfloor water heating is the best solution. 
ii The main decision is about the heat sources. A discussion followed about the fuel source. 
iii It was felt that we did not have sufficient space to use Biomass as storage would be a problem.
iv We have two options, oil or air heat exchange. Both have their pros and cons. 
v Richard went through the benefits and concerns of an oil boiler. 
vi Advice and research needed to be sought regarding the use of an air source heat pump 
vii The positioning of the boiler and on-going running costs were discussed. Rather than positioning the boiler at the front of the building it was suggested it may be put at the back of the building, however research into the noise it made while running needed to be carried out.
viii Richard will follow this up ad liaise with Steve.
ix A decision needs to be made about the boiler as the £4,000 grant needs to be spent within 12 months of the original application.
x Steve pointed out that if we are to use any funding from the Heritage Lottery then environmental issues need to be looked at.
xi A question was raised regarding the water pressure. Richard assured us that the water pressure is adequate for this.
B. Learning from other: 
i The Hall in Dunster had been identified as a “model” as there are some similarities between Dunster and our Hall. 
ii The underfloor heating in Dunster is efficient to run and provide a flexible and cost effective heating solution. 
C. Insulation: 
i Insulation would not be required in the Hall as the thatch would provide this.
ii A query regarding the insulation of the windows was raised, Richard felt that bearing in mind the size of the windows, very little heat would be lost through them and felt it was not really necessary.
D. Flooring: 
i the current flooring will need to be replaced and we need to go for the best quality of flooring we can, possibly oak. Charles asked for a ball park figure for this, A rough guide was £8,000 (this was based on a quote from a year ago however).
E. Community project: 
i Campie suggested recruiting help from the community to do the labouring to reduce costs.
F. Storage: 
i It was suggested that storage space underneath the stage would be useful especially for the School.
G. Lighting: 
i It was suggested that multi-use lights would be needed, good lighting for clubs and activities and uplighting for social events. This to be discussed with the planners.
H. List Building Consent: 
i There are two listed building applications, the remainder of the work can be picked up under one application – floor heating and roof.
ii There were perceived to be no real concerns about the process.
I. Hire Charges: 
i After the improvements had taken place it was felt we would need to review the hire charges for the Hall. This should be discussed when the improvements have been completed.
J. Foyer and Toilets 

i Steve had prepared a hand out relating to the redesign of the entrance hall, foyer/toilets, Brian Percival has kindly offered to create a design once a decision has been made regarding final requirements. 
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K. Funding Issues – Steve reported that some progress had been made with this.
i There were currently two grants which were in progress:-
ii Reaching Communities Grant – Steve has re-applied for this grant it was sent off last week and we should hear whether we have been successful within 20 working days. We can re-apply in 4 months if unsuccessful.
iii Heritage Lottery – this is for the thatch and roof. We have passed stage 1 and need to move to stage 2 with more detail.
ii. Publicity and Community Engagement Associated with the Improvement Plan
It was suggested that we have an open meeting for the community to find out what the plans are for the Hall. 
A display would be created showing the plans.
Campie suggested that she should contact an architect who has knowledge of the Hall to ask if he would be willing to give a talk on the history of the building.
5. Finance:
i. Treasurer’s Report
Charles presented the Treasurer’s Report for the period 1.4.12 – 8.11.12
Thatching & Maintenance Deposit Account

£19,596.38 (38.00) Arts Group
Working Deposit Account




£6,034.91 
Current Account





£4,058.49
Cash Account





  £21.20
Charles reported 
· Payments from the Academy are linked to the academic year. We receive £680 a year which is paid annually. Charles to confirm payments made.
· £1,000 grant for Re-thatching Grants will be useful to use for grant applications. There is no specified use for this.
· We have not been invoiced for either of the Community Lunches yet.
· Generally Charles feels that things were ticking over nicely and thanked those who have thought about raising money for the Hall.
· SB confirmed that an email thanking Terry and the kitchen staff at the Academy had been sent for organising the food for the Community Lunches.
· Charles confirmed that the fire alarm expense is a capital cost and not an on-going expense. 
· Thanks to Campie for her fund raising efforts.
ii. Grant Application Up-date
This had already been covered in point 4.
6. Business Plan:
There are no items.
7. Membership Roles and Responsibilities:
i. New Community Membership Recruitment (for discussion and decision)
Steve reported that this meeting was Emily’s last meeting.
It was felt that we needed to find another member, possibly someone who has moved here recently.
Charles said that some members had been removed as Trustees and asked if we wanted to encourage anyone else to be a Trustee. Charles explained the role of a Trustee and said if anyone would want to be a Trustee to come forward at the next meeting.
8. Policies:
No items.
9. Repairs and Maintenance:
No items.
10. Marketing, Promotions and Communications:
i. Letterhead design (for decision)
Steve suggested that a possible source of income would be to raise money with the sale of Christmas cards and postcards, with this in mind Brian Percival had designed an illustration of the Hall with a possible view to adopting this as our new letterhead and card design.
A discussion followed and it was felt that the current logo was preferred for the moment.
The production of Christmas cards and postcards it was agreed should be re-visited in the future. In principle was a good idea.
ii. New Residents’ Welcome Pack (for information)
Two new residents will be moving into the affordable housing who will receive a welcome pack before Christmas.
11. Activities and Events:
i. Planned activities and events
· There was nothing planned before Christmas.
· Crocus and Cream Teas 24th February 2013 and 3rd March 2013, fund raising for the Hall (cream teas only).
· 16th March 2013 Jazz Night at Kings Nympton Village Hall fund raising for Thatch Appeal.
· 21st June 2013 Play to be held in the Woods, fund raising for the Church and Hall 
· 20th July 2013 Jazz by the River.
· 5th July 2013 Concert in the Church (limited to 90 people)
ii. Christmas in the Hall
There are no planned events this Christmas in the Hall, however a pantomime is being organised for Christmas 2013.
12. Any Other Business:
A big thank you to Emily for her contribution to the Hall in particular the Newsletter, which had been very well received.  Flowers and wine were given to thank Emily.
13. Date of next meeting:
10th January 2013 at 7.30 in the Parish Hall.
The meeting closed at 9.10pm.
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Redesign of Entrance Foyer/Toilets


Need:


· Bring the toilets up to the required stand


· Increase storage space


· Improve image of the foyer


· Increase noticeboard space

· Conserve heat better


Current building:

· 1960’s extension


· Single skin walls


· Wooden double doors to outside


· Wooden double fire doors to hall


· Crittall windows in gents and ladies toilets


· Inadequate floor covering


· Wood shingle roofing


Comments for the visit by North Devon Planning – Collette Hall and Jean Watkins:

· Extension of no historic or conservation value.


· The roof could be stepper pitch


· The roof could be hipped and the roof line brought down extending beyond the current building footprint and under the existing windows in the main hall.


· External design could be modified


· The existing footprint could be exceeded to the side and in front.


· Planning permission will be required.


Design

The design needs to include:

· Gents toilet – 1 cubicle; 2 urinals; hand washing facilities


· Ladies toilet – 2 cubicle one of which is for disabled access


· Entrance foyer with double doors – include noticeboard facility


· Storage: 

· 2 table tennis tables (1600m high x 2000mm wide x 900mm deep) ; 

· 4 trolleys of stacking chairs (1200mm x 500mm); 

· 2 trolleys of tables (2000mm x 1000mm)

· Design to complement the hall


Brian’s Initial Response 01.11.12


Having looked further at the redesigning of the foyer/ toilet area, I think you'll be looking at a building no less than 38 square metres...made up as follows:

1. Disabled toilet...including the area required for outward opening door
1.5m x 3m 
4.5m²


2. Ladies toilets...2 WC's, 2 WHB's including access and circulation
2.33m x 3m
7.0m²


3. Gents toilets....1 WC, 2 urinals and 2 WHB's including access and circulation.


1.8m x 3.5m
6.3m²


4. General store







3.5m x 2m
7.0m²


5. Foyer and entrance 






3.5m x 2m
7.0m²


6. External and internal wall thicknesses






6.2m²


Total

38m²


Areas such as this are expensive to build as they contain many quality fittings and require all the associated pipework and drainage and services.


I would anticipate a build cost of no less than £1600 per square metre

I would estimate a minimum build cost to be no less than £60.000.

If this is agreed by the Committee Brian will produce in a presentable form.

Notes produced by Steve Baber, Chair East Worlington Parish Hall Committee 21.10.12





